Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on 

          Wednesday 12th October 2016 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School
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Present: Chairman Elizabeth Bryan, Cllrs Margaret Wright, Tim Spencer, Michael Birt, 

Brian Dodd
In Attendance: 

Members of the Public: 1
Public Participation: None
16/399
Apologies for Absence: 

Cllrs: J Jones
Borough Cllr: Elaine Holmes
16/400
Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary or Personal Interest:
Cllr Spencer declared a personal/prejudicial interest in Item 7 on the Agenda Land North of South Close, Scalford.
16/401
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Primary School on 21st September 2016:
Cllr Dodd advised that it had not been confirmed that Dorothy would clean the play equipment, other than this amendment, it was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Meeting on the 21st September 2016 were a true record, and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

16/402
Ongoing Matters:
Churchyard Tomb – Cllr Bryan had now received the photographs and hoped to resolve the matter at a meeting she was attending on Friday.
Path in Churchyard – No progress had been made and the Clerk was asked to try and get two quotes for the repairs.
Car Parking New Street – A letter had been received from Mr H Rai advising progress on this issue and it appeared the Parish Council had been misled by his previous email that work would start this summer. This was not the case some background work had been done and the project would proceed at some point, but currently there were no funds available to carry out the work.
16/403
Planning:

New:
16/00675/TCA – Reduce height of 9 hollies to 2 m – 8 Church Street, Scalford,LE14 4DL
Misc:

16/00098/FUL – Demolition of garage, build 2 bedroom dwelling, parking alterations – 4 Old Brickyard Cottages, Eastwell Road, Scalford – Cllr Bryan had attended the Planning Committee appeal on this application and reported that the vote to refuse had been close, Cllr Bryan advised that going forward all applications needed to be looked at closely by the Parish Council.
15/01018/FUL – New vehicle access – 21a King Street, Scalford - A meeting had been arranged with interested parties to discuss safety issues relating to the new access that had been granted and came out on to the bend on the road to Eastwell.
15/01013/FUL former Pilgrims Garage redevelopment – It was agreed to write with further comments of objection to the Planning Inspectorate regarding the appeal.
                                                                                                                                   Page 091
16/404
Receipts and Payments September 2016:
Payments: 

Chq
     101302
Scalford Primary School
£  74.10


     101303
E on



£103.75


     101304
A Brewin


£657.00

                        BP
Burnt Oak Developments
£384.00



BP
HMR&C


£234.80



BP
P Thompson


£150.00


 
BP
C J Hill



£313.07

                        BP       Kwiktrade                         
£  75.00 

   Receipts:


M B C - Precept


£ 8000.00



M B C - Grant



£   153.82
                        HSBC




£       0.93
The above payments were unanimously authorised and signed off by two Councillors .

The reconciled bank balance of £26319.18 at 30th September 2016 was unanimously accepted as a true record of the Councils financial position.                                            
16/405
Land North of South Close 
Cllr Spencer left the meeting at 8.00pm the matter was discussed and it was agreed to clear the site to establish the boundaries and invite several Estate Agents to view and suggest the best way to market the land with an indication of market price. After this discussion Cllr Spencer returned to the meeting at 8.07 pm.
16/406
Neighbourhood Plan 

It was unanimously agreed to distribute a fly sheet with the Village News magazine asking for resident’s views on having a plan, and for volunteers to assist in developing the plan. Cllr felt that it would need considerable support from volunteers before the Council could undertake this project.

16/407
Traffic from Twinlakes:

There was considerable concern from residents regarding the increased traffic flows through the village generated by visitors to Twinlakes, cars were even using Ironstone Lane and Landyke Lane to obtain access, neither of which are suitable. After discussion it was agreed to write to Twinlakes and ask for their assistance in directing traffic to use the route away from the village down to Thorpe Road and through the town. It was further agreed to write to Highways and request a meeting to discuss any other possible means of deterring traffic from transiting the village, Cllr Byron Rhodes to be made aware of this request
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16/408
Defibrillator

The Clerk had been advised by the Community Heartbeat Trust that the weekly checks on the defibrillator were not been logged to the system, Cllr Birt advised that they were being carried out and he would ensure they were logged going forward. 
Other Matters

Planning application from Twinlakes for change of use of land to use as a camping and glamping site, incl amenities block and reception building – It was felt the Parish Council should object as this would only create more traffic transiting the village..
16/398

Items for Next Month’s Agenda:

Churchyard Tomb
Path in Churchyard
Neighbourhood Plan
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 9th November 2016 at 7.30pm in Scalford Primary School.
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
These Minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman at the meeting on the 9th November 2016.

